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Hi Clint,

When you talk to leaders in other communities about their strategic plans, it would be helpful to know how they’ve
addressed employee retention and compensation matters, particularly health insurance. | hear the concerns of many
Richland County employees about the rising costs of health insurance and the county’s continued non-participation in the
state plan. Have other counties/municipalities stayed in the state plan or rejoined the state plan? Has Richland County
explored getting back into the state plan? If not, why?

In regards to employee compensation, what have other counties/municipalities done to provide compensation that’s
comparable with the surrounding private sector and other agencies? As | mentioned to you earlier, Columbia, Dodge, and
LaCrosse counties have recently been exploring the use of American Rescue Plan funds to provide additional compensation
for all of their employees who worked during the COVID period. Has Richland County explored this yet? All Richland County
employees who served the public during the pandemic faced and met challenges to provide a continuum of quality service.
There must be a way to compensate them for that. Talking to other counties who’ve used the American Rescue monies
might be a good start.

In regards to increasing county revenues, do all county agencies know how to use revenue-enhancing programs that are
already available to them? The Wisconsin Department of Revenue has a couple of great tools that are available to
government agencies, one that’s been around for a long time called Tax Refund Interception Program or TRIP, and the other,
more recent revenue-enhancing program which has been extremely useful for the Circuit Court called State Debt Collection
or SDC. Departments who are not using both of these tools need to explore them. From SDC alone in 2021, the Clerk of
Court has collected more than $185,000.

Are all departments finding and writing grants? As | have shared with you personally, | would be interested in writing grants
for Richland County but would want to be compensated for doing that. In the past year, I've gotten Richland County over
$200,000 in non-matching equipment grant funds. This included the $58,000 grant that was used to upgrade the antiquated
phone system in the courthouse and the $150,000 competitive grant that’s to be used for a number of items throughout the




courthouse including air filtration systems for the jail and all departments throughout the building (1St/2”d/3|rCI floors),
touch-free water refill stations, touch-free faucets in all of the bathrooms, and limited touch access doors to secure the

employee-only areas on the 1% floor of the building. | believe that Richland County could benefit from trying for more grants
but it’s important that they be professionally composed.

Perhaps a roundtable meeting with department heads focused on revenue-enhancing practices would be a good place to
start. Give the people who have had successes with revenue enhancement a chance to share their expertise and also give
them credit for doing it.

Have a good day. Stay safe.
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